From:

To: Records Department

Subject: [EXTERNAL] OBJECTION to DA2023/0130, Site: 109A Church Street LIDCOMBE NSW 2141; Lot 1 DP

778492

Date: Thursday, 13 July 2023 7:48:10 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Cumberland council,

I hope this email finds you well. I am writing to express my strong concerns regarding the proposed construction of a rubbish tip in Lidcombe. As a resident of this vibrant community, I believe it is critical to consider the potential negative impact this project would have on our environment, health, and overall quality of life.

Lidcombe is a picturesque region that boasts natural beauty and is well-known for its sense of community. However, the establishment of a rubbish tip threatens to compromise these invaluable assets. Building such a facility would result in severe environmental consequences. The release of harmful gases, the contamination of air, water, and soil, and the potential degradation of local ecosystems would irreversibly damage our environment, affecting both present and future generations.

Moreover, we should not overlook the grave health risks associated with residing near a rubbish tip. The emission of toxic substances can lead to respiratory issues, allergies, and even serious diseases. Additionally, the contamination of local water sources poses a direct threat to public health. Our priority should always be the well-being and safety of our community members, and allowing the construction of a rubbish tip goes against this ethos.

Furthermore, the presence of a rubbish tip in Lidcombe would significantly diminish our quality of life. The unpleasant odors, increased traffic, noise pollution, and unsightly appearance would disrupt the peaceful atmosphere we cherish. It would lead to a decline in property values, making it harder for residents to sell their homes and negatively impacting local businesses. We want to maintain the vibrancy and economic stability of our community, which will be jeopardised if this project proceeds.

Let's rally together and engage in a collective effort to protect Lidcombe. I encourage you to join local community groups, attend public hearings, and voice your concerns to the relevant authorities. Together, we can advocate for sustainable waste management solutions, which promote recycling initiatives, implement composting programs, and embrace innovative technologies. These alternatives will not only minimize the need for landfills but also create a cleaner, healthier, and more prosperous future for Lidcombe.

Thank you for your attention and commitment to the well-being of our community. Your support in rejecting the construction of a rubbish tip is vital. Together, let's stand up for Lidcombe and ensure its enduring beauty and sustainability.

Best regards,